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From the Principal 
Greetings to 

families and friends 

of our college 

community. 

 

Over the past 

several months 

Holy Trinity has 

begun an action 

research project, 

with Independent Schools Victoria 

and the Harvard Graduate School 

of Education, focusing on student 

thinking dispositions that support 

rich and deep learning. In 

developing a conceptual 

framework around Visible Thinking, 

the concept of thinking routines 

encourages the application of 

learning, not only in academic 

pursuits, but in everyday settings 

and activities. As educators, when 

we teach, we aspire to what is 

called portable knowledge. 

Portable knowledge helps learners 

transfer knowledge in particular 

subjects to other contexts and 

studies far and wide—connecting 

what they learn to their lives now 

and later in their roles as family 

members, citizens and workers. The 

Making Thinking Visible in a 

Complex World: Cognition in 

Action Project is designed to 

support staff in providing 

opportunity for students through 

connection-making experiences, 

while fostering a strong identity for 

the learner as a thinker. As a 

professional learning community, 

Holy Trinity looks forward to further 

exploring these thinking 

dispositions and 21st century skills 

within our classrooms. Motivating 

our students by making learning 

more meaningful, building deeper 

and broader understanding, 

helping the knowledge to be used 

in different contexts, and enabling 

students to apply knowledge 

broadly in their lives; striving to 

create creative, collaborative, 

critical and curious thinkers. 

 

The Same God, Different Service 

worship will be taking place this 

coming Sunday at the Holy Trinity 

Lutheran Church, commencing at 

9am. This week’s service will have 

a focus on developing good 

habits for life. All families and 

friends are warmly welcomed to 

attend. 

 

A reminder that this coming 

Tuesday 6 November is the 

Melbourne Cup public holiday. 

Families are to note that due to 

this holiday, local and country 

school buses will not be running on 

the Monday prior, except for our 

college bus runs to Nhill and 

Warracknabeal which will 

continue. 

session 

 

Wishing you a blessed week. 

 

Mr Daniel Weller 

Principal 

Diary dates 
 

 
NOVEMBER 

Monday 5: No buses running (except 

Nhill and Warracknabeal) 

Tuesday 6: Melbourne Cup public 

holiday 

Tuesday 13: Story Time for 2019 Preps 

Monday 26: Student Free Day, Report 

Writing day 

Tuesday 27: Orientation Day for 2019 

Preps 
 

DECEMBER 

Thursday 6: Prep Celebration Night 

Monday 10: Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tuesday 11: Orientation Day, 2019 Preps 

and whole college transition 
 

 

 

Term dates 
2018 

Term 1: 31 January to 29 March 

Term 2: 16 April to 29 June 

Term 3: 17 July to 21 September 

Term 4: 8 October to 14 December 

(Middle & Senior School—13 December) 

 

 

 

Term 4 // Week 4 // 1 November 2018 



 

 

Prayer points 

 

We pray for: 
 

 a speedy recovery for Arden 

Hopper following recent surgery 

 our new college family, the 

Pohlners. 
 

In our prayers 
 The Wardle family 

 The Warrick family 

 The Keberling family 

 The Watson/Birch family 

 The Watt family 

 The Werry/Cameron family 

 Jeremy White and family 

 Daryl White and family 

 Brent White and family 

 The Whittaker family 

 The Wilde/Henry family 
 

Worship services 
 

Holy Trinity Lutheran College 
 

Friday 2 November, 9 am 

Junior School Chapel will be led by 

Mrs Harvey, Mrs Koschmann and 

the Year 1H class. 
 

Sunday 4 November 
 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

9 am  Holy Communion—Same 

  God, Different Service  
10.00 am Kids Time 

10:30 am Holy Communion 

7 pm  Holy Communion 

 

Vectis Lutheran Church 

Service to be held at Dimboola, no 

Vectis or Natimuk services 

 

Wednesday 7 November, 9 am 

Middle/Senior School Chapel 

 

Chapel roster 
Junior School: 

Friday 9 November 3N 

Friday 16 November 2B 

Friday 23 November 1R 

Friday 30 November 5T 

Friday 7 December 4E  
 

Thursday 13 December Middle/Senior 

School Closing Service at 7 pm 
 

Friday 14 December Junior School 

Closing Service at 7 pm 

 

Pressing on toward 

the goal 

The rains in October 

may have come a 

little late for some 

crops, but generally 

speaking, they 

have renewed 

hope for many 

farmers. The outcome for this year’s 

harvest will be better than it would 

have been without those rains. I 

admire the resilience of our farmers 

and how they look forward to 

better times ahead. Nevertheless, 

we are still mindful of the plight of 

so many farmers who are really 

doing it tough. 

 

So many important lessons in life 

can be learned simply through 

observing the world around us. A 

year which may not be shaping up 

so well through our lack of effort or 

circumstances beyond our control, 

can to some degree be recovered 

and finish well. Even though some 

of us may be feeling tired at this 

time of the year, there is still so 

much work to be done. Let’s keep 

going, giving our best and 

encouraging others. Don’t drop 

the ball now! 

This is the encouragement God 

gives to his people. ôI press on 

toward the goal to win the prize for 

which God has called me 

heavenward in Christ 

Jesusõ (Philippians 3:14). There are 

so many opportunities for us before 

we receive the promised eternal 

glory. For now, God calls us to do 

and give our best, as students, 

teachers and parents alike. As we 

do that, we will be building a 

better culture in our community 

and honouring our God who is with 

us and loves us.  

 

Prayer 
Thank you, Lord Jesus, for all your 

blessings. Thank you for the 

privilege of learning and growing. 

Thanking you for the farming 

community we live in and please 

bless us through another harvest. 

Be with all who have struggles in 

body, mind or spirit and give them 

hope as they look to you. Amen. 



 

 

SRC School Disco 

Last Friday night 

many of our students 

came along to 

support the annual 

SRC School Disco. It 

was great to see 

students enjoying the 

music, dancing, 

games and kiosk. I would like to 

congratulate the members of the 

SRC who took on the role of 

organising and running the 

evening. I was very impressed by 

their helpful attitude and the 

leadership skills they demonstrated. 

Thank you also to the staff members 

who came to help supervise. The 

SRC raised over $900, which will be 

donated to Christmas charities. Well 

done! 
 

Transition Program 

On Tuesday morning we welcomed 

students in our 2019 Foundation 

classes and their families to our 

school community. It was a delight 

to meet and engage with the 

children. Next year’s Foundation 

students visited in two groups, the 

first of four visits they will do before 

the end of the year. We read The 

Five Little Ducks together, sang the 

action song and completed a craft 

activity. This is part of our revised 

transition program and it was lovely 

to hear the positive comments from 

both families and staff. We are 

looking forward to our second 

‘Story Time’ session on 13 

November. 

Premier’s Reading Challenge Party 

Yesterday the HTLC Junior School 

enjoyed the annual celebration of 

the Premier’s Reading Challenge, 

with a school picnic and icy-pole. 

This year we had 210 students 

complete the challenge and our 

students read a total of 8,038 books 

as part of the challenge. Well done 

to all of the students! Thank you 

very much to parents who 

supported their children and 

uploaded book titles, and also to 

Mrs Kreymborg for coordinating the 

program at our school. 
 

Walk to School 

Thank you to everyone who has 

supported their children to become 

involved in the Walk to School 

Program. It has been terrific to see 

students making choices to be 

more active. Although the program 

finishes tomorrow, please continue 

to encourage your children to be 

active on their way to and from 

school. 
 

Chapel 

Year 1H will be leading Chapel 

tomorrow morning based on Luke 

11:28. Students are encouraged to 

bring a small offering. This will be 

the last week we will be donating 

to Drought Angels for this term. We 

hope you can join us for worship. 
 

God bless, 
 

Mrs Fiona Friberg 

Head of Junior School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards 
 

Congratulations to our award 

recipients from last week. 
 

FG  Tirso Cruz 

FL  Ajiyah McDonald 

FS  Tyler Munday 

Yr 1H Ava Watson 

  Rafael Del Real 

Yr 1R Denzel Adams 

Yr 2B Sofia Barlow-McCallum 

  Charlie Hedt 

Yr 2J Lauren Jones 

  Ellua Boyd 

Yr 2P Samuel Nurse 

Yr 3D Aiza Ali 

  Eli Bailey 

Yr 3N Keisha Besselaar 

Yr 4E Abbey O’Connor 

Yr 4H Zara Adams 

  Remi Bailey 

  Kurt Fletcher 

  Matthew S 

Yr 5G Emily Knoop 

  Jaya Meadows 

Yr 5T Thomas Daniell 

  Edie Mason 

  Brandon Parish 

  James Pfitzner 

Yr 6T Jacob Matuschka 

Yr 6V Jackson Gabbé 
 

Arts Hudson Ryan 

Chinese Year 5T 

Digital Tech Emily Knoop 

Performing Arts Audrey Jochinke 
 

This week we welcomed Jed 

Pohlner to Year 4E and Will 

Pohlner to Year 2J. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JING AWARD 
 

This week’s award went to 

Georgia Schilling. 
 

Congratulations! 
 

 

There will no junior  

assembly held on  

Monday 5 November. 

LUCKY 

BANKER 
 

Charli Pietsch is 

the Lutheran 

Lucky Banker for 

this week. 



 

 

 

 

Year 8 Science 

LEVNT Middle 

School Leaders 

Meeting 

Last Tuesday I 

met with other 

Heads of 

Middle Schools 

from the LEVNT 

region for our 

once-a-term get together. These 

gatherings are always great 

opportunities to discuss relevant 

topics concerning Middle School 

education and this meeting was 

no different. Hosting these 

meetings at the different schools 

across the region has been a 

recent development and this 

time we met at Good News 

Lutheran College, Tarneit. The 

college has just finished its Senior 

Site development and only 

recently completed the Middle 

School wing. It was great to tour 

the facilities and compare and 

contrast our facilities with theirs. 

Discussion soon turned to a 

curriculum focus, in particular 

how to best implement a 

relevant, engaging and 

meaningful curriculum to Middle 

School students. As you can 

imagine, there were a lot of 

thought-provoking discussions as 

exciting ideas and pathways 

emerged for all leaders. 

Providing a supportive network 

among Lutheran schools has 

been a long-held vision from the 

LEVNT management and these 

meetings are certainly helping to 

provide a support network for all 

involved. I look forward to 

bringing the group to Horsham in 

2019. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Middle School Exams 

Year 7 and 8 exams will be held 

in Week 7. Revision material will 

be given to students the week 

prior. Year 9 exams will be held in 

Week 8. Revision material will be 

given to students the week prior.  

 

Headstart Week 

A Headstart program will be 

organised for Week 9 of term. 

Students will begin preparing for 

2019 during this week. 

 

Year 7 and 8 Camps 

Camps for Year 7 and 8 students 

will be held in Week 8 of term. 

Information on both camps was 

sent out last week to parents. 

 

Middle School Captain 

Speeches 

On Tuesday a number of Year 8 

students presented short 

speeches outlining why they 

would be a suitable Middle 

School Captain in 2019. The 

quality of the speeches was 

impressive and the student body 

had a difficult job voting for their 

preferred leaders. I congratulate 

all who went through the 

process, which in itself is a great 

learning experience. I feel 

comfortable that the Middle 

School will be suitably 

represented by the chosen 

student leaders. These will be 

announced at next Tuesday’s 

assembly.  
 

Mr Jason Przibilla 

Head of Middle School 

 

 

This week the Year 8 students 

tested the amount of energy in 

food. NutriGrain, Marie biscuits and 

pasta were burnt to heat the water 

in a test tube. The temperature of 

the water was then measured and 

they used this to calculate the 

joules in each food. 

Lance McBride 

delivers his 

Middle School 

Captain 

speech to 

students at 

assembly on 

Tuesday 

morning. 



 

 

VET Awards 

Our VETiS 

program for this 

year has drawn 

to a close, with 

students 

attending their 

final sessions last 

Wednesday. 

Congratulations to two of our 

Year 11 second year students, 

Callum Hayes and Alana 

Hateley, who have both been 

recognised by their instructors for 

their diligence, focus and 

willingness to work hard. 

 

2019 House Captains  

Earlier this week, Year 11 students 

who had been nominated for 

the position of House Captain, 

presented brief prepared 

speeches, outlining the ways in 

which they could provide 

positive student leadership within 

their respective Houses. 

Following a student vote, the 

students listed below were 

elected: 

 

Wimmera 

Oriana Panozzo 

Callum Hayes 

 

Mallee 

McKenzie Camilleri 

Ahren Koch 

 

Lowan 

Sarah Barber 

Harry Hollaway 

 

Congratulations to these 

students who have indicated 

their willingness to provide a 

positive model of leadership for 

their peers and to work towards 

promoting and fostering a strong 

sense of House spirit in the year 

ahead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 College Captains 

Next week, nominations will be 

sought for the positions of 

College Captains for 2019. The 

selected students will be 

required to promote leadership 

and responsibility across the 

college through a model of 

good citizenship and by actively 

upholding and promoting our 

college values. 

 

This will be an exciting 

opportunity for our first cohort of 

Year 12 students to undertake. 

Current Year 11 students who are 

prepared to commit to this 

exciting role are encouraged to 

apply. 

 

Exams 

External Unit 3 & 4 exams 

commence tomorrow for a 

number of our Year 11 students. 

We wish these students all the 

best for their Further Maths and 

Maths Methods examinations, 

which will conclude next 

Thursday. 

 

Hong Kong Study Tour 

Year 10 students in 2019 have 

been offered the exciting 

opportunity to participate in a 

10-day Study Tour to Hong Kong. 

The program of cultural and 

educational immersion has been 

developed specifically to meet 

the needs of senior students. 

 

Mrs Sally Kuchel 

Head of Senior School 

Year 11 Chemistry Experiments 

VETis Awards 

Alana Hateley & Callum Hayes 

Tahlia, Tyler & Rachel design a 

Café 3:16 biscuit in Food Tech 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Academy of 

Interactive 

Entertainment 

(AIE) Open Day: 

 

 
AIE Is a private college in 

Melbourne offering courses in 

the following study areas: 

 

 

 Game Art and Animation 

 Game Programming 

 Game Design and 

Production 

 3D Animation and VFX for 

Film 

 Games and Virtual Worlds. 

 

 

The next open day for 

prospective students will be held 

on Saturday 17 November. For 

information and to register, go to 

https://bit.ly/2D9oIdg. 

 

 

 

Search for 

university 

scholarships:  

 
The Country Education Foundation 

has developed a resource to assist 

Year 12 students to find and apply 

for university scholarships. To access 

the resource, go to http://

bit.ly/2yGMSGX. 

 

 

3 tips to help your 

student de-stress 

during exams 

 

 
 Walk it off 

Staring at a computer 

screen or textbook for a 

long time can mean we 

stop taking anything in. 

Stepping away from the 

desk and going for a walk 

works wonders to give our 

brain a break.  

 

 

 Make yourself a cuppa 

Like a warm hug in a mug, a 

cup of tea can make a big 

difference to our mood. In 

fact, Swinburne research  

has found that key 

components of green tea in 

particular can significantly 

reduce stress. Drink up!  

 

 

 Ditch social media during 

revision 

While rewarding ourselves 

with a scroll on Facebook 

and Instagram after a solid 

study session may seem like 

a good idea, resist the urge. 

 

 

There’s no such thing as a 

‘quick’ scroll. Five minutes 

can easily turn into half an 

hour or more and leave us 

more stressed because we 

feel guilty about the hour 

we accidently spent on 

social media. It’s just not 

worth it. 

 

 

 

 

Resource 

Engineering 

degree programs 

at Monash 

University:  

 

Monash offers the following 

resource engineering degrees at 

the Clayton campus: 

 

 

 Bachelor of Geological 

Engineering (Honours) 

 Bachelor of Renewable 

Energy Engineering 

(Honours) 

 Bachelor of Oil and Gas 

Engineering (Honours) 

 Bachelor of Mining 

Engineering 

 

 

To explore these exciting courses, 

go to http://bit.ly/2dh4PTt. 

 

Looking for casual 

or part time 

employment?  

 
Join the newsletter email list at 

Explore Careers to receive 

updates from employers such as 

Coles, Supre and McDonald’s, 

http://bit.ly/2yhOJ88. 

 

 

 

 

https://bit.ly/2D9oIdg
http://bit.ly/2yGMSGX
http://bit.ly/2yGMSGX
http://t.mail.swinburne.edu.au/r/?id=h40a34a,12de22e,12de233&seid=em%7Cnie%7Cloc%7Cpar%7Cniestress%7C1&emid=10822340
http://bit.ly/2dh4PTt
http://bit.ly/2yhOJ88


 

 

 

 

Middle & 

Senior School 

Sport 

Holy Trinity Lutheran 

College sent its first ever 

representative Hockey team to 

compete in the Greater Western 

Region Intermediate Boys competition 

in Dimboola last week. Despite having 

a selection of students from Year 7 to 

Year 10, the players competed with 

strong chemistry and worked incredibly 

well with each other throughout the 

day, winning both of their pool 

matches without conceding a goal. If it 

wasn’t for a fast break goal in the 

Grand Final that caught our defence 

off guard, we would have gone 

without conceding all day. 

Unfortunately, we suffered a 1-0 defeat 

against a top age, all boys team. 

Congratulations to the students for their 

efforts and for being runners-up in the 

region for 2018! 
 

Fresh off of winning the Black Ranges 

Tennis tournament during Week 2, our 

Year 8 teams travelled to Ballarat’s 

Hollioake Park to compete in the 

Greater Western Regional Finals last 

Friday. The Year 8 Boys team 

performed well all day, winning all four 

of their rubbers with a combined score 

of 20 sets to four. The Year 8 Girls team 

also performed consistently throughout 

the day in an evenly matched 

competition that saw every team in the 

competition finish with two drawn 

rubbers. Even winning a total of 50 

games on the day was not enough to 

break the deadlock, which meant the 

girls needed to play a tiebreaker set 

(first to five points). Mia Bell and Izabel 

White were able to keep their cool and 

win the tiebreak 5–2. With both teams 

successful at the Regional Finals, they 

will now travel to Melbourne on 

November 22 to compete in the State 

Finals.  
 

Mr Matthew McLoughlin 

Secondary PE/Sports Teacher 

COMING EVENTS 
 

NOVEMBER 

2: Black Ranges Year 7 & 8 Super 8s 

Cricket 

9: Black Ranges Intermediate Super 8s 

Cricket 

22: Year 8 Tennis State Finals 

 

FEBRUARY 2019 

11: Black Ranges Intermediate/Senior 

Tennis 

15: HTLC Swimming Carnival 

Junior School 

Sport 
On Monday October 29 

several students from Year 

4 and Year 6 travelled to 

Melbourne to compete at 

Lakeside Athletics Stadium against the 

most talented primary-aged athletes in 

the state. The college was very proud of 

the individual efforts of Luca Geue 

(Hurdles), Gemma Freijah (Shot Put) and 

Sebastian Le Roux (Discus). Although 

these students did not end up on the 

podium, their efforts to train and refine 

their skills leading into the competition 

was admirable. The Year 6 boys relay 

team was very successful considering 

their lack of access to a synthetic 

athletics track. The team qualified from 

their heat 7th fastest out of 16 teams 

and were given the outside lane for the 

final, this is a challenge due to the 

feeling of being in front for the majority 

of the race. The final was fast paced 

with our team coming in 4th, just 

narrowly missing out on a medal. The 

students from our college showed great 

sportsmanship throughout the carnival, 

congratulating all competitors on their 

efforts.  
 

Students have been selected for the 

college's volleyball teams with training 

to start on Thursday November 1 at 

lunchtime. Being selected for these 

teams is a great achievement due to a 

large number of students showing 

interest. Training will be carried out 

twice per week leading into the 

tournament. The tournament will be 

held at The State Volleyball Centre in 

Melbourne on Friday November 23.  
 

Basketball will be running each Monday 

after school from 3:30 until 4:15, training 

will not run on report writing day (26 

November). Students will wait at the 

front of the hall until I bring them in. 

Please bring appropriate footwear and 

a change of clothes!  
 

Mr James Headlam 

Junior PE/Sports Teacher 

Schoolaerobics Spring 

Challenge 
 

Our teams did really well over the 

weekend in Geelong at the 

Schoolaerobics Spring Challenge. 

 

Littlegetix came first in the future 

legends large team category and 

Energetix came third in the primary 

open stage 1 category.  

 

Fantastic effort girls, and big thank you 

to coach Amanda Wik! 



 

 

 

Canteen roster—Term 4 
 

8 November Rachel Heard 

15 November Kirsty O’Connor 

22 November Therese Tippet 

29 November Penny Penfold 

6 December Jacky Polack 

13 December Maureen Schache 

This month on SchoolTV: 

School Transitions 
 

Whether it is starting school for 

the first time, moving up to a 

higher grade or embarking on a 

journey through secondary 

school, there is no doubt that 

any school transition is a very 

exciting time for children and 

parents. It means your children 

are growing up! 
 

However, transitioning is an 

ongoing process. It can continue 

long after students have entered 

their new environment and may 

encounter difficulties at a 

number of different stages. These 

stressors may appear as anxiety 

and frustration and result in 

negative or disruptive 

behaviours. Such behaviours can 

become problematic making 

the transitioning process even 

more difficult for children and 

parents. 
 

In this edition of SchoolTV, 

parents will learn practical 

strategies to assist your child 

during the transition process and 

reduce stress and anxiety levels. 

We hope you take time to reflect 

on the information offered in this 

month's edition and we always 

welcome your feedback. 
 

If you have any concerns about 

your child, please contact me 

for further information. 
 

Here is the link to this month's 

edition https://

htlc.vic.schooltv.me/newsletter/

school-transitions.    
 

Mrs Anne Penny 

School Counsellor 

 

Stamps for Mission 
 

Throughout Term 4, Junior School 

classes from our college will be 

collecting stamps. Please send 

used stamps in with students, 

allowing a 1 cm border around the 

stamp. 
 

Thanks for everyone who has been 

bringing in stamps. We collected 

2,063 stamps last week—the 

winner of the Golden Gnome was 

FG with 847 stamps. 

PTFA News 
 

The PTFA is looking for people to 

join the 2019 Wimmera Machinery 

Field Days sub committee. If you 

are available and interested 

please contact Carmen Dridan 

on 0428 119 234. 
 

The next PTFA meeting is on 

Monday November 12 at 7.30 pm 

in the Middle School Cafe. This 

meeting includes the AGM, 

general meeting and Christmas 

breakup. Please submit any 

agenda items to 

ptfa@htlc.vic.edu.au. 
 

At the meeting we will be 

discussing allocation of funds as 

per the letter sent out to all 

families, please come along with 

your ideas.  
 

We welcome everyone in our 

college community to be involved 

in the PTFA. 
 

From the Business Manager 
Fees are now past due, unless 

alternative arrangements are in 

place please pay by Friday 14 

December. Contact Garry 

Wallace if you would like to 

discuss your payment. 

Congratulations 
 

Ashley Heron and Holly Pollard have 

welcomed a new baby son into their 

family. Huxley Asha was born on  

Monday 24 September. A little 

brother for Hailey, Xavier, Lilly and 

Addelaide. 

Funeral for Mr Gavin Smith 
 

The funeral for Mr Gavin Smith will be 

held at 1.30 pm on Friday 2 

November at Church of Christ. 

Uniform shop opening hours 

 

Tuesday: 9 am to 4 pm 

Friday: 9 am to 2 pm 

Make a date with HEX—new Fun-In-

The-Box photographs. Let the kids 

have fun in the box, then join them 

for some nice casual family photos 

(not in the box!), a great Christmas 

present idea! 

A couple of spots left this Sunday! 

Give Lynne McKenzie a buzz to make 

your booking on 0417 141 986. 

mailto:ptfa@htlc.vic.edu.au

